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Plymouth Site Board – Hybrid Board Meeting
Date:  April 14, 2022
Attendees:  Phil Bombardier - President, Nina Crasco – Administrative Assistant, Theresa Silva – Plymouth DMH Site Director, Brendan Burke, Kathleen Considine, Robert Sylvester and John Rogers
Board Members in Attendance: Phil Bombardier - President, Kathleen Considine, Robert Sylvester and John Rogers
Guests:  Sheila Flaherty
Recording:  Nina Crasco
	Topic
	Discussion
	Assignment/Task
	Point Person 
	Notes

	Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
	Will review at next meeting when there is a quorum.
	
	Nina
	

	WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS 
	Introductions were made.  
Two new members who have been approved for their 1st terms.
	
	Phil
	

	CLUBHOUSE RFR
	The Clubhouse RFR is up and there are two bidders.  Sheila Flaherty has volunteered to sit on the committee.
	
	Theresa
	

	Board Recruitment
	One peer is interested in being on the board.  
	
	Phil
	

	Community Conversations

“Parents Big Worry”
	The Community Conversation has been scheduled for Sept. 22nd from 10-12 pm at the Plymouth Public Library.  A meeting to discuss this is scheduled for Friday, 4/22 at 11 a.m. at DMH.   
	
	
	

	Roadmap Revisions
	Revisions will be discussed at the meeting on 4/22 at DMH.  
	
	
	

	EMERGENCY RESPITE PROGRAM (ERP)
	Kim Vinal from Fellowship Health Resources (FHR) presented the board with the updates about the new Emergency Services Respite program at the last meeting.  It is a 7-bed program.  The program will be located in a medical complex in Carver and have its own private entrance.  The average stay is 27-30 days but some participants may stay longer.  
	
	Phil
	

	MAY IS MENTAL HEALTH MONTH
	The DMH site office wants to plan something for Mental Health Month at the Clubhouse.  They are thinking about an ice cream social similar to the one from a couple years ago.  DMH would like to get gift cards to be able raffle for the clients.
	
	Theresa
	

	Site Updates
	Patrick McGuire has retired.  Mark Keays transferred to Patrick’s Adult Case Management Supervisor position.
Bob Nesom is planning to retire in May.  A person in the bid book will be starting on 5/23 to fill Bob’s position.  
Liz Taylor has put in her notice to retire at the end of April.

Discussed service and how services are provided based on clinical determination as well as availability.    
	
	Theresa
	

	NEW BUSINESS

BRIDGEWATER STATE HOSPITAL CONDITIONS
	Department of Corrections currently has oversight of Bridgewater State Hospital (BSH).  The Boston Globe published an article about deficiencies at BSH on February 17, 2022.  
The Disability Law Center found serious health and safety concerns at Bridgewater State Hospital, including widespread mold and improper use of restraint, including chemical and physical restraint.  Many patients are there for 20-day observation.  
Tom Cavanaugh’s son is at Bridgewater for a year so far and will be there for a long time.  Tom wanted to mobilize the legislators in the State and they had a zoom meeting with Senators and Representative in attendance.  It is time to do something about this.  
NAMI Mass has now issued a statement and is in the process of forming a coalition of interested stake holders at Bridgewater.  They want to change the oversight from DOC to DMH.  There is also a letter writing campaign on the NAMI MA website.  Kathleen and Sheila will be part of the coalition.
	
	
	

	AREA BOARD UPDATES
	Alan Burt, Area Board President has termed out. Jeannie Giagrande, from the Quincy site board, is the new area board president and Brendan Burke is the new vice president.  
CORI check is back to the old way and Nina can accept CORI applications for processing again.

The Area Board sent a letter of support requesting an additional housing person in the area.  The Area Board sent a separate letter requesting to change the statue that board members won’t term out after two three-year terms.

The rate setting commission met on March 11th regarding staff rates being too low.  Phil sent a letter in support of increasing the rates for ACCS staff.  

Alan Burt, Buddy Baker-Smith Phil Bombardier met with Bruce Bird from Vinfen to discuss the vacancy rates at Vinfen.  Vinfen has been giving sign-on bonuses and have been paying above the rate scale using American Rescue Plan (ARP) funds. It was noted that ARP funds will eventually run out.  
ACE awards will be in person this year and scheduled for the fall.  

Phil attended the ACCS contract review meeting that was on January 14th on Zoom.  Kim Davis is the housing specialist at Vinfen now.  
	
	
	

	ADJOURNMENT/
NEXT MEETING
	Meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.  

The next PLYMOUTH SITE BOARD meeting is June 9, 2022
	 
	 
	6/9/22


DMH staff: Minutes should be emailed to DMH-DL – Open Meeting Minutes after the Public Body approves them.

